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Come Join Us 

on January 21 
 For the next WCGHA Meeting 

President 

Ann Brown 

Vice President 

Mary Don Bixby 

Secretary 

 Barbara Bates 

Treasurer 

J.B. Brown 

Past President 

Cheryl W. Mingle 

“Show and Tell” 
Please bring your histori-

cal treasures to share 

 

 

We will meet in the Early Voting Room 
located at the back of the Warren 
County Administration building, 

 201 Locust Street 

You will be required to sign in and ob-
serve social distancing.  

 

No refreshments will be served. 

 

Ann Brown, WCGHA President 



PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
    

Hello 2023! 

      It’s time to make plans for the new 

year!  Have you made a list of 

genealogy goals that you want to ac-
complish in 2023?  Did you make a list 

for 2022?  If so, how did you do? 

      The 2022 Fall & Winter Bulletin has 

been mailed.  We apologize for the 
delay but hope that you will enjoy the 

articles.  The Sedberry Hotel, Fairview 
School, Boyd Nursery and the John 

Armstrong Family provide some unique 
and interesting insights to the history of 

Warren County.  Be sure to stop by the 

office and enjoy researching on our 

table from the Sedberry Hotel. 

      Welcome our new Vice-President 

Mary Don Bixby to our Board of Direc-
tors.   I am grateful for all of our team 

and their contributions to our Associa-
tion as well as all those who contribute 

their time and money to our success.  

      Wishing all our members a safe, 

healthy and prosperous year in 2023! 

 

Ann 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

 

Jan 12th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Jan 18th—Town Talk on WBMC 
Jan 21st—Show & Tell 

Feb 9th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Feb 18th—Members Meeting 
Mar 9th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Mar 18th—Members Meeting 
Apr 6th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Apr 15th—Members Meeting 
May 11th—Board of Directors Meeting 
May 20th—Members Meeting 
Jun 8th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Jun 17th—Members Meeting 
Jul 6th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Jul 15th—Members Meeting 
Aug 10th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Aug 19th—Members Meeting 
Sep 7th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Sep 16th—Members Meeting 
Oct 12th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Oct 21st—Members Meeting 
Nov 9th—Board of Directors Meeting 
Nov 18th—Members Meeting 
December—No Meetings 

 

Welcome to our new members: 

David E. Martin of Whites Creek, TN 

Kerry and Terry Mullican of McMinnville, TN 

Don’t forget! 
Membership Renewal deadline is February 28th! 

  



WCGHA Christmas 2022 



For  those who missed the Christmas gathering…… 

 

LOCAL HISTORY QUIZ 

(answers will be published in next newsletter) 

 

1. How much was paid for Lot 1 in McMinnville in 1811? 

       A. $310.00      B. $975.00      C. $160.00 

 

2. As of 1881, where was the strongest sulfur water in the 

       state?  ______________________________ 

 

3. What school was built and opened in 1924 and closed in 

       1966?  ______________________________ 

 

4. There was a school operating in 1913 near Irving College 

       called ____________ Bottom. 

 

5. Who was the first postmaster in McMinnville?  _______ 

 

6. Modern banking began in McMinnville in ______ and  

       reorganized as _______________ in 1905. 

 

7. Washington Brittain was elected ________ in 1859. 

 

8. How many distilleries operated in Warren Co. in 1890?  ___ 

 

9. What is the oldest civic club and when was it organized? 

        A. 1918        b. 1921       c. 1929 

 

10.  In 1883 the first ____________ were installed in 

      McMinnville. 

 

 

RECAP OF 2022 

 

JANUARY - SHOW & TELL 

FEBRUARY - BLACK HISTORY MUSEUM 

TOUR 

MARCH - WAYNE WOLFORD/MICKEY 
GWYN, “BLACK CEMETERIES IN      
WARREN COUNTY 

APRIL - DAVID STOUT, “HISTORY OF 
CAST IRON” 

MAY - ANN BROWN, “LET’S TALK 
ABOUT THE 1950 CENSUS” 

JUNE - WAYNE HASTON, “DANIEL HAS-
TON, REVOLUTIONARY WAR PATRIOT” 

JULY - SHOW & TELL 

AUGUST - CHUCK SHERRILL, 
“TENNESEE STATE LIBRARY AND AR-
CHIVES” 

SEPTEMBER - MARY DON BIXBY, 
“BOBBY RAY, MEDAL OF HONOR       
RECIPIENT” 

OCTOBER - PHIL HODGE, “CARDWELL 
MOUNTAIN AND NATIVE AMERICAN 
BURIEL GROUND” 

NOVEMBER - WOODY MCMILLEN, 
“TENNESSEE MANEUVERS” 

DECEMBER - CHRISTMAS “COME & GO” 
HOSTED BY MARY DON BIXBY 

 



Courtesy of Christine Bouldin from the “Manchester Times” 





 

      

 

Can You Identify These Teachers from City Grammar School? 

 

As we continue to build on photo archives from Warren County schools, we collect photos 
without names.  Evidently this photo had names on the back but we do not have a copy of 
the names.  Can you help us identify these teachers? 

If you have school photos that you don’t want to part with, we can scan them and add to our 
photo archives so they can be preserved for others who might be researching. 



 

  The Sedberry Table is Ready for Researchers! 

 

During the holiday break, we were able to get the protective top placed on the 
Sedberry Table and castors installed so that the table can be moved if necessary. 

The glass top was generously donated by Gail Woodlee 
  In Memory of Robert Maloney & Edna Mayes Woodlee  

  and 
  In Honor of Marie and Earl Blair 

The table was generously donated by Chris Keathley 

The WCGHA is grateful to Chris and Gail for their support and excited to have 
such an historical addition to our Association office! 



Office News  

Thanks to Evelyn Wade, Bonita Mangrum, Mary Oaks, Carolyn Lance, Allen Jaco, Ann & J. B. 
Brown for the hours that they dedicate to keeping the Association Office staffed!  They took a 
much needed vacation the last couple of weeks of the year but everyone is back in the office 
and excited to see what 2023 brings!   Office: 104.75; Committee:  5; for a total of 109.75 
hours worked this month!   

Contributions 

 

Pioneer Families of Warren County 

The committee was honored to be able to process a Pioneer Certificate requested by Wanda 
Crouch Walker to be awarded to her son posthumously. 

Certificate #131 was awarded Clinton Thomas Walker for his ancestor Richard Crouch! 

 Research 

 Barbara Holland from TX researching Whitlock and Derryberry.   

1961, 1962 Southerner (Central High School) Resource Library Bobby Bond 

Postcards: Courthouse (2), McMinnville High 
School (Blue Bldg), New Post Office, Main Street 
(showing Center Theater and Brown  
Hotel), and Magness Library 

Photo Archives Livy I. Simpson 

  

To the Resource Library Fund: 

In Memory Of  
Louise Jernigan  

Donated by Gail Woodlee 

$50.00 



Committees 
 Membership: 

   J. B. Brown 

 

  

  

___________________________ 

           

        Historian: 

Chris Keathley  

 

        

_____________________________ 

         Programs: 

   Mary Don Bixby 

 

 

    

___________________________ 

Web page/FB Admin: 

 Ann Brown   

________________________ 

          Research:   

   Bonita Mangrum 

 

        

 

     

        Mary Oaks 

     

 

  Newsletter Editor:   

 Susan Driver 

 

  

   

 

susandriver801@gmail.com 

931-314-6959 

---------------------------------------- 

      Bulletin: 

          Ann Brown  

 

       

 

-------------------------   

           Publicity: 

        Gail Woodlee 

 

      

 

____________________________ 

             Office:  

        Evelyn Wade  

 

   

 

         

         Mary Oaks 

 

         

 

 

 

    

Come Visit Us  

 

Our hours are 

Monday & Friday 

9 a.m.-3 p.m. 

931-474-4227 

 

Email: 

wcgha.tn@gmail.com 

 

On the Web: 

www.tngenweb.org/wcgatn 

 

On Facebook: 

Warren County Genealogical  

& Historical Association 

and 

WCGHA’s Old Warren County, TN 
Family History/Photos 

 

Our office is located at 

201 Locust Street 

McMinnville, Tennessee 

 in the lower level of the 

County Administration Building 

 

mailto:Speaksanddm@aol.com
mailto:wcgha.tn@gmail.com
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